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May 12, 2000

Mr. Sam Collinson

Regulatory Branch

Office of the Chief of Engineers

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

ATTN:  CECW-OR

20 Massachusetts Avenue NW

Washington, D.C.  20314-1000

Dear Mr. Collinson:

U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS (CORPS) NEW AND MODIFIED NATIONWIDE PERMITS (NWPs) TO REPLACE NWP 26: DENIAL WITHOUT PREJUDICE OF CLEAN WATER ACT (CWA) SECTION 401 WATER QUALITY CERTIFICATION

On March 9, 2000, the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers published its Final Notice of Issuance and Modification of the Nationwide Permits, which includes five new NWPs, modification of six existing NWPs, addition of two new General Conditions, and modification of nine existing General Conditions.  The notification also served as the Corps’ application to the states for Federal CWA section 401 Water Quality Certification.  A final decision on water quality certification must be submitted to the Corps by June 7, 2000.  

In addition to the NWP general conditions, Corps Division Engineers may also issue regional conditions and/or suspend or revoke specific NWPs if those permits authorize activities that may result in more than minimal impacts for specific geographic areas.  In California, the three Corps Districts (Los Angeles, San Francisco, and Sacramento) within the South Pacific Division may propose regional conditions for their respective Districts.  To date, the State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) has only received the Los Angeles Corps District notice for the establishment of regional conditions subsequent to the March 9, 2000 Final Notice. 

Certification of an NWP requires a finding by the State that the activities permitted by the NWP will comply with all water quality standards individually or cumulatively over the term of the permit.  Certification must be consistent with the requirements of the Federal CWA, the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), the California Endangered Species Act (CESA), and the SWRCB’s mandate to protect beneficial uses of waters of the State. 

The SWRCB cannot complete its review and assessment of the federally noticed NWP program and the three Corps Districts’ regional conditions and comply with the requirements of CEQA by the June 7, 2000 deadline.  Consequently, I must deny water quality certification of the proposed new and modified NWPs.  As has been the case with all NWPs in the past, water quality certification applications will be processed on an individual project basis. 

If the Corps, as applicant for CWA section 401 Water Quality Certification, disagrees with this decision, it has the right to seek relief via petition for review by the SWRCB in accordance with the California Code of Regulations section 3867.

Thank you for your cooperation.  If you require further assistance, please telephone Marla Lafer, the staff person most knowledgeable on this issue, at 916/657-0926.  You may also call William R. Campbell, Chief of the Nonpoint Source Certification and Loans Unit, 
at 916/657-1043.

Sincerely,

/s/

Edward C. Anton 

Acting Executive Director

Winston H. Hickox


Secretary for


Environmental


Protection
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